
7. WAIRAKEI ROAD - PROPOSED PARKING RESTRICTIONS

Officer responsible Author
City Streets Manager Brian Boddy, DDI 371-1013

Corporate Plan Output: On Street Parking Management

The purpose of this report is to request that the Board approve the installation of a five-minute parking
restriction outside No. 520 Wairakei Road (a collector road).

A letter has been received from the owners of the premises at 522 Wairakei Road (where a takeaway
business is operated by their tenant) requesting that a five-minute parking restriction be installed
outside this property. There are no parking restrictions in this section of Wairakei Road. At present
there is a significant demand for on street parking in Wairakei Road outside the takeaway shop from
shop customers, and staff from local businesses. The existing long term parking demand leaves little
or nothing for the shop customers. It is therefore in the interests of the local community that a P.5
parking restriction at 522 Wairakei Road be installed.

The Parking Unit and neighbouring businesses have been consulted and are in favour of the proposed
restriction.

Recommendation: That the parking of vehicles be restricted to a maximum period of five
minutes on the north side of Wairakei Road commencing at a point 5 metres
from the western boundary of No. 522 Wairakei Road and extending in a
easterly direction for a distance of 13.5 metres.

Chairman’s
Recommendation: That the foregoing recommendation be adopted.


